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Our thanks to all who participated in our 
online auction.

Thank you to our Host Jordan Carson.

Special thanks to all the partners, donors and 
guests who contributed to this year’s successful 
virtual event. Over $124,000 was raised to 
support the Holland Community Health Center.
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Holland Community Health Center: 
Serving the Underserved
We are pleased to announce as of April 3, 2022, Holland Hospital solely oversees all 
operational activities of the Holland Community Health Center. In partnership with 
the Community Health Center, Holland Hospital has been serving the uninsured and 
underinsured at the center for more than 25 years. The practice was created in 1995 

by a small group of Holland Hospital 
emergency department medical staff 
and has since grown to treat more 
than 6,000 patients a year. “We are 
honored to support these important 
medical care services to those who are 
most in need,” said Michelle Doctor, 
vice president of Holland Hospital 
Medical Group. “This center is part 
of our ongoing commitment and 
partnership with physicians to improve 
the health of our community.” 

The Holland Community Health Center cares for patients of all ages and offers 
essential services for a wide variety of health care needs including routine primary 
care, preventative care, obstetrics, well woman/men visits, children’s health needs, 
vaccines and more. The health center will operate as a wholly owned subsidiary.

Margret Duncan, MD, engages with a curious  
young patient.

2022 Outstanding People 
for Education Award 
Congratulations to School Nurse Mary for being 
a recipient of the 2022 Outstanding People for 
Education Award sponsored by the Allegan County 
School Board Association. Each district is allowed to 
nominate up to three recipients who are selected by a 
group of peers. Each recipient exemplifies exceptional 
performance serving students. Congratulations Mary!

School Nurse Mary with 
Principal Lombard of Fennville 
Elementary School. Remembering 

Loved Ones
Memorial Gifts received  
January 1, 2022 – June 1, 2022

Craig Kammeraad
Jocelyn Anne Schierbeek 

Save the Date 

Thu, Sep 29
Holland West  

Elementary School 
hollandhospital.org/

schoolnurserun

Congratulations to Melanie Garcia 
for winning our School Nurse 
Fun Run graphic contest! She 
created it this past school year 
as a 1st grader at Holland West 
Elementary. This year marks our 
10th anniversary and we hope you 
will join us on Sep 29.

2022 Social Justice Award 
The Holland Human Relations Commission awarded Dr. Margret 
Duncan of the Holland Community Health Center the Social 
Justice Award in the health services category “for teaching 
patients of all backgrounds how to provide healthy, safe and 
nurturing homes for their children through all stages of growth.” Dr. Margret Duncan

Harbor Lights Middle School, Macatawa Bay Middle School, 
Holland High School and Fennville Public Schools are recognized 
as a HeartSAFE school. A HEARTSafe designation recognizes 
a school’s efforts to prevent sudden cardiac death of the young 
(SCDY) by preparing for a cardiac emergency. Members of this school 

community know how to recognize the signs of a sudden cardiac arrest and respond 
quickly by calling 9-1-1 and using CPR and an automated external defibrillator (AED) 
until EMS arrives by performing cardiac drills. This is made possible by the joint efforts 
from the school nurse, school administrators and their emergency response teams. 
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Thank You to Our Longevity Donors!
We thank the following donors who have given to our programs 
for 20 years or more.
(Includes gifts received up to December 31, 2021 and does not include anonymous donors.)

Thank you to Holland Junior 
Welfare League for their $579 
grant for a medical training doll for 
tracheostomy training, gastrostomy 
training, urethral catheterization, 
stoma care, injection practice and 
Diastat training. School nurses can 
use it to train staff in tracheal tube 
suctioning, care of a gastrostomy 
button, urethral catheter insertion 
and PICC line emergencies without 
the risk of practicing on the child. 

Thanks to Perrigo Charitable 
Foundation for their $10,000 
awarded for the RN Care 
Management and Behavioral 
Health Services at the Holland 
Community Health Center. Together, 
these two positions serve patients 
in a unique way that gives them a 
greater chance for success. The 
HCHC RN Care Manager enhances 
coordination of care, helping 
patients and their caregivers 
more effectively manage health 
conditions. One critical patient 
referral that was going unmet 
was behavioral (mental) health 
services. In 2014, HCHC funded a 
full-time Medical Social Worker to 
provide these counseling sessions 
onsite. This allowed patients to feel 
comfortable in a familiar setting 
with trusted staff. Since these 
sessions were essential for these 
the patients, it was determined they 
should be available free of charge.

Community 
Partners

Congratulations to our School Nurse Manager, Hendrina 
Cupery, for being President-elect of the Michigan 
Association of School Nurses. Their mission is to be 
proactive in issues that affect the health of children, to 
promote optimal learning in the educational setting, and to 
advance the practice of professional school nurses. Cupery 
started at Holland Hospital in 1992 as a nurse extern then 
a staff nurse. She became a school nurse in 2004 and was 
promoted to manager in 2019.

School Nurse Manager, 
Hendrina Cupery



Donate online to help anytime!
Visit hollandhospital.org/donate
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Fund Development Annual Report
April 1, 2021 to March 31, 2022


